STATE OF INDIANA)

                               SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY)

The June 5, 2023 regular meeting of the Clay County Commissioners was called to order by Paul Sinders at 9:00 a.m.  Those present included Commissioners Paul Sinders, Marty Heffner, and Bryan Allender.  Also attending was Eric Somheil, Attorney for the County Executive. Patricia A Foxx made a record of the proceedings to wit:

Bryan Allender led the Pledge to the Flag followed with prayer by Eric Somheil. 

A motion to approve the May 1st, 2023 Regular Meeting and May 4th, 2023 Special Meeting minutes was made by Marty Heffner and seconded by Bryan Allender.  Motion carried 3-0. 

IN THE MATTER OF AIR VAC PRESENTATION
No presentation was made.
IN THE MATTER OF UPDATE ON HAMILTON CENTER FROM MONICA WALLACE
Monica Wallace, Hamilton Program Manager gave an update on the Hamilton Center.
IN THE MATTER OF CONSIDERATION OF E-RECORDING 
Nichole Keller, County Recorder, was not present to make a presentation because of Paul Sinders, Commissioners, had concerns regarding the contract. She will get with the company to address those concerns. The contract with the revisions can be presented at the July meeting.
IN THE MATTER OF CONSIDERATION OF AMERICAN FINANCIAL CREDIT SERVICES
Jennifer Flater, County Treasurer presented a contract with American Financial Credit Services. Commissioners and Eric Somheil, County Attorney addressed some issues to be corrected to the contract. The contract with the revisions can be presented at the July meeting. 
IN THE MATTER OF CONSIDERATION OF SHSP CYBERSECURITY GRANT
Rob Gambill, EMA Director, presented State Homeland Security Program Grant. Rob stated this will help in an off-site computer data storage project. The grant will run September 1, 2023 through August 31, 2026. The amount of the grant will be $58,212.51.
Motion to approve SHSP Cybersecurity Grant was made by Bryan Allender and seconded by Marty Heffner. Motion carried 3-0.

IN THE MATTER OF CONSIDERATION OF COUNTY UTILITY RIGHT AWAY PERMIT APPLICATION AND ORDINANCE FOR UTILITY RIGHT AWAY
Commissioners discussed about having a Utility Right Away Permit Application to control the use of public Rights Of Way, public easements and protect the health, safety, and welfare of the public. 
Motion to suspend the rules was made by Marty Heffner and seconded by Paul Sinders.  Motion carried 3-0.
Motion to approve Ordinance 2023-08 as presented was made by Marty Heffner and seconded by Bryan Allender. Motion carried 3-0.
IN THE MATTER OF PUBLIC COMMENTS
Cory Lockebill, from Great Dane, discussed the traffic flow of employees entering and leaving the plant. Suggestions to improve the traffic flow could be adding a stop light on US 40 and also adding a turn lane as well. 
Dave Archer, from Van Buren Township, requested the Commissioners consideration to pave a section on Lena Road from 1200 N to 1300 N. The Archer’s participate in the County’s Dust Control Program but the dust problem is not solved. The traffic has increased which stirs up the dust and is now affecting their health.  
Debbie Modesitt, from Van Buren Township, has the same issues as she lives a house away from the Archer’s. She also participates in the County Dust Control Program. 
           Phillips

Frank Peebles would appreciate the Commissioners reviewing the amount of traffic on Murphy Road. The traffic has increased and the motorists are not slowing down.

Cheryl Schopmeyer, from Washington Township, was asking for her road, SR 300 S, to be paved or chip and seal as the dust is very bad. She also participates in the County Dust Control Program.
IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Marty Heffner and seconded by Bryan Allender.  Motion carried 3-0.
Clay County Commissioners 

Attest:

Clay County Auditor
